
 

 

Respect – Responsibility – Honesty – Teamwork - Care 

If  

 
 

If students are absent from 

school …please text or ring 

the school with an 

explanation. 

This action supports our 

Attendance Policy, 

thankyou. 

 
 

    
Koolunga Primary School 

PO Box 34, Koolunga SA, 5464 
Phone:  08 88466052 
Fax:       08 88466025 
Email:   dl.0212.info@schools.sa.edu.au 

 

Dear Parents, 

Welcome back to 2025. 

 

KPS staff trust the holiday break was full of laughter, 

celebrations and family time. 

 

Staff/students have appreciated remaining on site while 

bussing students to and from swimming lessons. 

This has been an opportunity to further organise teaching 

and learning spaces but above all set direction, introduce 

new learnings and announce new programs. 

 

Thankyou 

Thanks to Emily and Mel for their enthusiasm and role to   

co-ordinate Playgroup for 2025. 

We look forward to the year ahead with some crafty ideas 

and new surprises. 

 

Thankyou 

On behalf of the KPS School community, we would like to 

thank Em Smart for the countless hours of providing lunches 

to our past and present students over many years. 

As this program will close, KPS are happy to include Heat up 

lunches on Monday and Wednesday. [Thanks Daisy]  

 

If there is any cook/chef/parent that would like to explore a 

cooking option with students, please email Ronnie with your 

ideas.    

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Principal: Ronnie Alderman 
Ronnie.Alderman979@schools.sa.edu.au 

 

Attendance: 
 

3 

Feb 

Governing Council 

@ 7pm 

 

 

 

Mondays:   School library 

Heat up lunch 

 

Wednesdays: Heat up lunch 

 

Fridays:  Playgroup 

 Mobile Library    

(Term 1 - even wks)

  

                 

KPS Reminders: 
 

Upcoming Events 
 

Term 1:  Week 1      31 January 2025  

mailto:Ronnie.Alderman979@schools.sa.edu.au


 

 

Respect – Responsibility – Honesty – Teamwork - Care 



 

 

Respect – Responsibility – Honesty – Teamwork - Care 

KPS Swim Snaps 

 

 

 

  



 

 

Respect – Responsibility – Honesty – Teamwork - Care 

Parent Tips for supporting Students  

Telling the time and understanding time are two very different concepts. 

If your child is in year 3 and above the following diagram below is a great 

indicator of time and importantly the language of time. 

Interestingly, most students find elapsed time a difficult concept to understand. 

If you are able to share this with your child and if any concerns arise, please 

email Ronnie so that I may include and be aware of challenges that may 

present. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

How to draw  

A slight change for our curriculum is on Thursday mornings - all students will be 

undertaking a ‘How to Draw’ series for Term 1. This replaces a fitness session. 

The ‘How to draw’ lessons are independent and are designed to settle and 

provide a quiet and independent time for drawing and perhaps wellbeing. 

The illustrations so far, by following procedural tips and step x step instructions, 

have been fabulous. 

I’m sure students will love sharing their self-evaluations/self-assessed pieces at 

week 5 book sharing. 



 

 

Respect – Responsibility – Honesty – Teamwork - Care 

 



 

 

Respect – Responsibility – Honesty – Teamwork - Care 

 

Weeks Dates Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

 
1 

 
27th Jan 

 

Australia 
Day 

P/Holiday 

Start T1 
 

Swimming 

   

 
2 

 
3rd Feb 

 

 
GC Mtg 

    

 
3 

 
10th Feb 

 

 
 

    

 
4 

 
17th Feb  

 

     

 
5 

 
24th Feb 

 

     

 
6 

 
3rd  March 

 

     

 
7 

 
10th March 

 

Adelaide 
Cup 

P/Holiday  

    

 
8 

 
17th March 

 

 
GC AGM 

    

 
9 

 
24th March 

 

     

 
10 

 
31st March 

 

      

 
11 

 
7th April 

 

    Assembly  
@ 2pm 

Dismissal    
@ 2.20pm 

Koolunga PS       Term 1 2025 


